Approved 

SANBORNTON BOARD OF SELECTMEN’S MINUTES

April 15, 2009 

Town Offices


The Board of Selectmen convened in regular session Wednesday, April 15, 2009 at 6:30 p.m. at the Town Office. Selectmen in attendance were Andrew Livernois, David Nickerson and Steven Ober. TA Veloski was also present. 

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE – All in attendance recited the pledge of allegiance.


1.0 Public Comment









  1.1
Paul Colp Re: Town Hall lighting – Mr. Colp informed the BOS that the outside light at the Town Hall is on day & night.  Andy Sanborn stated he has fixed the lights once and believes there is a photo sensor located in the steeple that is causing the problems.  Andy Sanborn offered to look at the lights again. The Board thanked him.


2.0 Transfer Station update – DPW Director Thayer stated the outside and inside of the Transfer Station’s Office will be painted and lines will be painted on the concrete. Selectmen Ober asked why John VanTassel was not in attendance to provide the Board with a report on the Transfer Station’s operations.  DPW Thayer stated John VanTassel is hourly vs. salary and if he attended BOS meetings, he would get time and a half.   









3.0 Department of Public Works update - DPW Director Thayer stated they will be grading the roads once the grader’s new cutting edge is received, currently culverts are being cleaned, they are waiting to ditch the roads until it is drier and some part-time help for the summer has been hired.  The BOS asked DPW Director Thayer his position on Huse Road. Director Thayer stated he would like to see the road become seasonal and a one-way because the road is treacherous in the winter. Director Thayer noted that there are no houses on the road and the road only serves as a cut through for local traffic.  Chairman Livernois stated he would like to see the road become seasonal with two-way traffic in the summer months.  The BOS will mention the Public Hearing to change Huse Road to a seasonal road during Town Meeting and schedule the Public Hearing for after Town Meeting. DPW Director Thayer informed the Board that the Salmon Brook Trail Riders (ATV Club) would like to improve some of the Class VI roads, for better riding conditions but would need a letter from the BOS.  The BOS asked that the Salmon Brook Trail Riders send a letter clarifying what kind of work would be done to the roads. The BOS thanked DPW Director Thayer.  








4.0 Recreation Department update
- Director Lonergan provided the BOS with 3 bids for the Town Park’s base plans and the Board reviewed. Director Lonergan noted that the Recreation Committee voted to recommend David B. Krauss ($6,300 dollars) because the end result would be the same.  After brief review, Selectmen Nickerson made a motion to award the bid to Lepene Engineering ($6,500 dollars) and Chairman Livernois seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously. The BOS signed the Lepene base plan contract. Director Lonergan mentioned the sand pile at the Town Park and the BOS noted the sand would be used for the Shute Hill Bridge project.  








5.0 Appointment with Carmine Cioffi – Carmine Cioffi submitted a letter to the BOS addressing various issues.  Chairman Livernois stated addressing the letter during the Board’s business meeting, is not an appropriate place and asked Mr. Cioffi what he would like the Board to do.  Mr. Cioffi replied he wants the Board to be sure that the watershed area is getting the services they are entitled to because all taxpayers are equal.  Chairman Livernois stated the BOS has discussed the issue a lot, a staging area was the last suggestion and if the Fire Chief wants to pursue the idea then the BOS will endorse it.  Chairman Livernois noted that the Board has added nighttime and weekend coverage but have stayed aware of the need and are working towards a cost effective solution.  Selectmen Ober stated putting an ambulance in an empty building will not take care of people…..people take care of people.  Selectmen Nickerson noted that he had the same ambulance service issues with his mother in-law and the BOS will be meeting with Fire Chief DeSilva next week to discuss the matter further.  Mr. Cioffi feels something can be done about the problem.  











6.0 Appointment with Beverly Tardiff Re: Road name changes – Chairman Livernois informed Mrs. Tardiff that Assessing Assistant Jutton is in charge of this and the BOS may not be able to answer her questions.  Mrs. Tardiff expressed concern with her address not being recognized by emergency services as an address at all, after she had changed her street name and number. Mrs. Tardiff stated she has a nine-year old daughter, which is adjusting to the road name/number change and is very concerned with emergency services finding her home, if needed.  Mrs. Tardiff noted her family uses cell phones and does not have a “home” phone.  TA Veloski stated we are attempting to contact some of the map companies and dispatch is now aware of the road name/number changes.  Mr. Tardiff informed the Board that E 9-1-1 and 911 are two completely different entities and do not work together.  The Board thanked the Tardiff’s for bringing these issue to their attention and will hold a joint meeting with AA Jutton, Fire Chief DeSilva and a Representative from E 9-1-1.  Mr. Tardiff noted the street signs have been changed to the new road names.   









     






7.0 Authorize Payroll & Accounts Payable Registers – The BOS reviewed/signed the payroll & accounts payable registers.  








    

 
8.0 Review and Approve Draft Minutes of 4/08/2009 Draft - Members of the Board reviewed the draft meeting minutes of Wednesday, April 8, 2009. Selectmen Ober motioned to approve the draft meeting minutes of April 8, 2009 with changes. Chairman Livernois seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.









9.0 Assessing and Code Enforcement – The BOS reviewed the DRA’s 2008 Revaluation Monitor Report.  The Board reviewed/approved a Current Use application for Patricia Therrien TML #10.090.000, The Board reviewed/approved a Current Use application for Philip Connolly TML #04.059 & 04.005.002, The Board reviewed/approved a Current Use application for Ginny & Patrick Hughes TML #05.020.007, The Board reviewed/approved a Current Use application for Thomas Fitzgerald TML #05.020.000, The Board reviewed/approved a Timber tax report for Everett Severe TML #04.065.000, The Board reviewed/approved a Timber tax report for Monique LeBrecque TML #04.004.004, The Board reviewed/approved a Timber Intent for John Dodge TML #10.060.000, The Board reviewed/approved a Veteran’s Credit for Bruce Whitney TML #09.011.000, The Board reviewed/approved an Excavation Tax report for Steve Johnston TML #15.011.000, The Board reviewed/approved an Elderly Exemption for Richard & Karyn Bennett TML #09.013.001, The Board reviewed/approved an Abatement application for Norma & Alfreda Cleveland TML #03.025.000, The Board reviewed/approved an Abatement application for Janet & Robert Pano TML #08.057.000, The Board reviewed/approved an Abatement application for Cris & Maragret Kitchenham TML #03.058.000, The Board reviewed/approved an Abatement application for David & Roxanne Diamond TML #24.037.010, The Board reviewed/approved an Abatement application for David & Mary Coyle TML #24.037.008, The Board reviewed/approved an Abatement application for Robert & Sharon Rae TML #24.037.009, The Board reviewed/approved an Abatement application for John & Kara DePolo TML #08.022.000, The Board reviewed/approved an Abatement application for Elaine Demello TML #08.021.000, The Board reviewed and denied an Abatement application for Alan Reiss TML #03.058.000, The Board reviewed and denied an Abatement application for Richard Choate TML #08.041.000, The Board reviewed and denied an Abatement application for Richard & Ruth McDonald TML #10.114.000, The Board reviewed and denied an Abatement application for Cynthia Holt TML #27.032.000 and the Board reviewed and denied an Abatement application for Ronald & Patricia Sousa TML #12.117.000. 









10.0 Correspondence 




 
  


  10.1 Planning Board Meeting – The meeting has been rescheduled for 4/23/09.
 10.2 NH Old House & Barn Directory – The BOS received a copy.
   
            10.3 New Hampshire Preservation Alliance –The BOS received a thank you letter for becoming a member.







            10.4 Winnipisaukee River Basin Program meeting minutes – Copy received.          10.5 E-mail from Guy Petty of UNH – The e-mail was sent to inform the BOS, that there are code issues with the Town Hall and he does not deal with those issues.           10.6 DHHS Press Release – The BOS reviewed the press release, advising people not to eat recalled sprouts from Bridgeport, CT.  

    


             10.7 Letter from Constituent Re: Fire Department – The Board reviewed the letter thanking the Fire Department for services provided by Deputies Scott Taylor, Steve Surowiec and Linda Surowiec, EMT’s Deb Coleman and Catherine Wilson and Firefighter Gary Schaffer. 






              









 
   
11.0 Town Administrator’s Report






 
11.1 Winnipisaukee River Basin Program Representative – TA Veloski stated Daryl Woods is the Town’s Representative but a new one may be needed.
   
            11.2 Town Offices lock system – TA Veloski stated the new key card system would be installed next Wednesday.
   




                         11.3 2009 Warrant – TA Veloski provided the BOS with a copy of the 2009 Warrant and noted that a Public Hearing would be scheduled for 4/22/09 for the SB2 petition warrant article.
     


  
  

                                    11.4 MS-7 – TA Velsoki informed the BOS that the Budget Committee has signed the MS-7.





             
  

 
12.0 Selectmen’s Reports








  12.1 Bid Vote – Selectmen Nickerson asked TA Veloski to find the Selectmen’s vote to bid anything over $5,000 dollars.






            12.2 Town Report – Chairman Livernois made a motion to approve the Town report bid from Porforma Idea Solutions and Selectmen Nickerson seconded the motion.  The motion passed.  Selectmen Ober was not in favor.  












13.0  NEXT MEETING (S) – The Board of Selectmen’s next regularly scheduled meeting will be held on Wednesday, April 22, 2009 at the Town Office @ 6:30 p.m. 













14.0  ADJOURNMENT – The Board of Selectmen’s meeting adjourned at 8:59 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, 

April C. Rollins, 

BOS Recording Secretary 
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